City of White House
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts Department

Leisure Services Board Meeting

January 24, 2022

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Vice Chairman Farris Bibb. Present were Maureen Boling, Farris Bibb, Helen Timberlake, Jerry Herman, Kevin Whittaker, Steven Russell, Andrew Woodfin and Linda Brooks. Absent were Fran Hutson, Mark Smith and Jim Varellie.

2. A motion was made by Helen and seconded by Maureen to adopt the Agenda. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

3. Jerry made a motion to approve the November 4, 2021 minutes and Helen seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

4. The Director’s Report was given by Kevin. An update on ongoing projects was described and pictures were put on view.

Greenway Trailhead Clock                                                                       
* Made all necessary repairs and repainted clock.   

* Taking top portion to B&B signs to be restored/updated.  

Soccer Complex Renovation                                                              
* The grading work has been completed and the area seeded and

   strawed.


* Irrigation and turf were installed


* Millings have been spread out to cover parking areas.

* Only item left is for the fence to be installed which should be done                

   this week.

Soccer Complex Renovation Phase II

*Only a little bit has been done since the last update on this. It has  

  been slow-go on them getting us what we need to continue on.

*Should be doing another workshop soon and submitting more items       

  to TDEC for approval over the coming months.

Design Work – Splash Pad Maintenance Building & Municipal Park Concession Stand

* Design ongoing.

* Received price estimate for construction of both projects.

Estimated price for Splash Pad Maintenance building is $200,000 and Concession Stand close to $400,000.

Fencing

* Maintenance Shop – Bid Specs have been completed.


* Field 5- Bid Specs have been completed.

* Cemetery – Bid specs are complete. Should go out for bid in coming weeks.
.

Trees

* Took out large dead tree along property line and in back of 
     cemetery.
Upcoming Projects listed below:
Grading

  *  Field 7  


  *  Soccer possibly (probably June)

 Tennis Courts  
   *  Design ongoing
  Dog Park parking lot paving

    *  Looks like we will be able to pave wayside on Greenway with                            
        new construction starting in that area soon. So, we may be           
        forgoing Dog Park parking lot paving for this year.
Ted Wise contacted Kevin requesting permission to dedicate a soccer field to Mr. Glenn Greer. A date will be sent out to all when this presentation takes place.
The Assistant Director’s Report was given by Andrew

Youth Basketball- We have 38 teams with 310 players participating. Games started in December.
Christmas Parade – The parade took place December 4th with 60 entries. First Place winner was Farmers Bank, Second Place went to White House Children’s Clinic and Third Place was Bethlehem Baptist Church.
League price adjustments have been made due to an increase fees and supplies.
Adult Basketball 


Old Fee   $390       
New Fee-$550   


Challenger Baseball /Sponsorship     
Old Fee   $250
      
New Fee-$300
Adult Softball



Old Fee   $625       
No Change

Girls’ Volleyball


No Change

Youth Basketball/Resident

Old Fee     $ 80
 New Fee- $100


Youth Basketball/Non-resident
Old Fee     $ 92     
 New Fee -$112   Baseball/Resident


Old Fee     $120
 New Fee- $130

Fall Baseball/Non-resident
            Old Fee     $132
 New Fee- $142
The Maintenance Supervisor’s Report was given by Steven. Listed below are a few of their most recent projects:

· Winterized the splash pad, irrigation at all locations, drinking fountains and buildings that are not heated.
· The clock located at the 76 trailhead has been painted and updated.

· Rented an industrial size pressure washer. Pressure washed bridge floors along the Greenway, white fences at all the trailheads, sidewalks, pavilions, bleachers and dugouts.

· Cleaned up trailheads and mulched leaves.

· Put new fence ties on the baseball/softball fences

· Formed up and poured a concrete sidewalk to connect the pavilion and the current sidewalk at the soccer complex.

· Took down the fence at Byrum Park

· Installed trees on sides of new columbarium to match the original.
5. Approval of Reports- Maureen made a motion to approves these three reports and Helen seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

6. Action Items

A. Annual Report – Kevin presented the annual report. This will be on the website for anyone to look at.
7. Old Business

A. Optimizing Leisure Service Board- Nothing to report

B. Update on New Admin Building – Jerry gave an update on the new admin building. A lot of glass has been put in since our last walk-thru on January 13th. The projection date for completion is February 25, but not sure that will happen.
C. New Park Land Master Plan
1. Update on Byrum Park Bike Path/Park proposal

Brandon McGregor and Tyler Rickman were here to give more info and answer questions regarding the Bike Path/Park proposal. They stated that a mountain bike path is a up and coming great thing to add to a park. It does require maintenance and will not last if not maintained. After some discussion from the Board, Helen started compiling a list for Brandon and Tyler to incorperate their ideas and bring back to the Board.

D.
Fees for 2022

1. Out of City Fees – It was decided to wait until the May 2022 meeting to discuss this.
2. League Fees for 2022-23 – It was decided to wait until the May 2022 meeting to discuss this.
8. New Business – 

A. 2022-23 CIP Projects Review – Kevin presented and explained each of these projects. He would like to be on same page as everyone else. If anyone thinks of something different, please let him know.
9. Adjournment- 

Next Meeting - March 3, 2022

_____________________________________

Chairman
